Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Apple House Care Home
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
You asked for:

Apple House care home has been registered for many years in Wigston however I would like to confirm when your first resident was placed in care at the home. I currently have three service users which you fund and I believe the first service user moved in approx. 1995 or 1996. I would like the date confirming in writing and also a copy of any agreement/contract you had with apple house at that time. 
Answer: 
According to our Case Management System records, the earliest placement record we hold relates to a placement in May 1997. We do not have a copy of this agreement/contract on record.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Leicester City Council did not have a social work department prior to 1st April 1997 (LGR) and any earlier placements would have been made by Leicestershire County Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

